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August 2 

Night Out Against Crime 

City Square 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

August 4 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

August 11 

Planning Commission Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

August 18 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

*Information included in this 

newsletter is printed in advance, 

therefore is subject to change 

without notice. *  

Mayors Message – We had a wonderful Star-

Spangled Celebration! As a nation we have been 

blessed with liberty & freedom.  Many men & 

women have fought, and still fight to protect those 

rights, some losing their lives for this great cause. 

 

I would like to recognize and thank our City Council, 

Youth Council & Advisors, City Staff and all who 

contributed, helped, and participated in any way.  

Thank you to Cache Valley Bank for their generous 

contribution for our fireworks show.  Thanks goes out 

to the Cache County Sheriff’s Department for their 

many hours of service – especially Hyrum’s designated officers: Deputy 

Merkley, Deputy Anderson & Deputy Maughan. 

 

As summer comes to an end – school will be staring soon.  Please remember 

to slow down in our school zones to keep our children & crossing guards 

safe! 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

Cabin Candy Store - The cabin candy store located just west of the Hyrum 

Library is open until August 11th for the summer.  The cabin candy store is 

open Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

National Night Out Against Crime – Hyrum will be hosting the annual 

National Night Out Against Crime on Tuesday, August 2nd at 6:30 p.m. on 

the City Square in conjunction with many communities across Utah and the 

United States.  National Night Out, a yearlong community building 

campaign, is designed to: 1) heighten crime prevention awareness, 2) 

generate support for, and participation in, local anticrime programs, 3) 

strengthen neighborhood spirit and police-community partnerships, and 4) 

send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are 

organized and fighting back. 

 

Hyrum will be providing free hamburgers as well as hosting various law 

enforcement groups as well as other community service providers.  These 

groups will have information available as well as demonstrations.  Don’t 

forget to stop by the Storm Water Trailer to see how runoff from rain, snow, 

and sleet flows from roads, driveways, and parking lots which can cause 

erosion and polluted waters.  
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Senior Center News – The Senior Center is open to ALL seniors Monday-Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 

p.m. We are located at 675 East Main Street. Lunch is served on Wednesdays & Fridays at noon. Please 

call if you are joining us for lunch, 245-3570.  

Mondays –   August 1:   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m.  

   August 8 &22: Breakfast & Bingo for a buck! 10:30 a.m.  

Tuesdays –  Yoga, 9:30 a.m.   

August 9:  Bunco & Lunch for a buck, 11:00 a.m.  
August 16:  Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

August 23:  Bunco & Lunch for a buck, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays –  August 3:   Cowboy Poetry by Dave Harston. 

August 10:  Travel to Australia. 

   August 17:  Beach Party. 

   August 24:  Singing by Ross Thomas. 

   August 31:  Face Down Game. 

Thursdays -   August 18:    Mystery Trip. 

   August 25:  Picnic at Vicky’s, 6:00 p.m. Please sign-up. 

Fridays – BINGO, 10:30 a.m. (regular bingo will be held unless noted below). 

   August 12:  Bring a White Elephant Bingo. 

   August 26:  Nursery Rhyme Bingo. 

Museum News - Did you know that in 1921, people who attended the Cache County Fair usually rode 

the railroad into town and enjoyed horse pulling, fast harness and running races, motorcycle side-car 

races, wrestling, boxing, comedians, the better babies contest, and a mid-way. Admission prices 

ranged from ten to twenty-five cents. Many people from Hyrum throughout the last century have 

participated in the fair including Victor Israelsen and John A. Israelsen, who each had bulls win blue 

ribbons in 1923 and Connie Nielsen, whose wedding cake won a blue ribbon in 1947---the first fair since 

the beginning of World War II. Additionally, Hyrum’s Community Booth received many awards over the 

years. Sadly, this agricultural tradition has ended, but you can come and see pictures of former Hyrum 

Community Booths at the museum during our Fun at the Fair Second Saturday event on Saturday, 

August 13th from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. We will also have a “fairly” fun children’s art activity! The 

museum is excited to open a new exhibit about Hyrum’s historic Main Street later this year, so we are 

looking for neat artifacts or collections relating to any of the old businesses on Main Street to include 

TEMPORARILY in our Community Exhibit, which will accompany the new permanent exhibit through the 

end of 2022. If you have something you’d like to display at the museum, please contact museum staff 

or just bring it in starting August 9th. Finally, as part of the Utah Humanities’ Think Water Utah project, 

scholar Greg Smoak will be speaking about Utah Water Ways and the Bear River as the Wellsville 

Founder’s Day Historical Speaker. He will speak on Tuesday, August 30th at 6:30 p.m. at the Wellsville 

LDS Stake Center, 30 South Center Street. 

Library News – Library Hours: Monday-Friday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. and Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. Contact 

us at 435-245-6411 or hyrumlibrary@gmail.com. The library will be close early on August 3rd in 

preparation for the pool party. 

What a summer we had! Thank you all for making our summer amazing. Over 600 families participated 

in the Ocean’s of Possibilities summer reading program.  We love to see how summer reading benefits 

your families. 

While we do not have regular programming scheduled for August – you can still enjoy the benefits of 

the library by celebrating something else this month: National Back to School Month by reading all 

about the first day of school; How to prepare for homeschooling or preparing for college; or American 

Artist Appreciation month – browse the 740 section and learn about your favorite artist.  Whatever your 

interest is we hope that you find it at the library! 
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